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REFUSAL OF OUTLINE PLANNING PERMISSION

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING
(DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT PROCEDURE) (ENGLAND) ORDER 2010

In pursuance of its powers under the above mentioned Act and Order Cheltenham Borough
Council, as the Local Planning Authority, hereby REFUSES TO PERMIT the following
development:-

Outline application for 43 dwellings including access, layout and scale, with all other matters
reserved for future consideration

AT : Land Adjacent To Oakhurst Rise Cheltenham

in accordance with the reasons specified hereunder:-

1 The proposed development would have a significant impact on the setting of nearby listed
buildings. The resultant 'less than substantial' harm to these designated heritage assets
must be afforded significant weight, and this harm would fail to be outweighed by the public
benefits arising from the proposal in the overall planning balance.

Policy HD 4 of the Adopted Cheltenham Plan suggests a minimum of 25 dwellings can be
accommodated on this site subject to a list of criteria. The proposal for 43 dwellings against
the policy requirement of 25 has led to a layout which does not respect the character
significant and setting of heritage assets. The proposal is therefore in conflict with Policy
HD4 of the adopted Cheltenham Plan.

The development would also be in conflict with Section 66(1) of the Planning (Listed
Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990, adopted policy SD8 of the Joint Core
Strategy (2017), and paragraphs 193, 194 and 196 of the National Planning Policy
Framework (2019).

David Oakhill : Head of Planning
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Appeals to the Secretary of State

If you are aggrieved by the decision of your local planning authority to refuse permission for
the proposed development or to grant it subject to conditions, then you can appeal to the
Secretary of State under section 78 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990.

If you want to appeal against your local planning authority’s decision then you must do so
within 6 months of the date of this notice.

Appeals must be made using a form which you can get from the Planning Inspectorate at
Temple Quay House, 2 The Square, Temple Quay, Bristol BS1 6PN or online at
www.planningportal.gov.uk/pcs.

The Secretary of State can allow a longer period for giving notice of an appeal, but he will
not normally be prepared to use this power unless there are special circumstances which
excuse the delay in giving notice of appeal.

The Secretary of State need not consider an appeal if it seems to him that the local
planning authority could not have granted planning permission for the proposed
development or could not have granted it without the conditions they imposed, having
regard to the statutory requirements, to the provisions of any development order and to any
directions given under a development order.

In practice, the Secretary of State does not refuse to consider appeals solely because the
local planning authority based their decision on a direction given by him.
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